
We recently launched our new Flightline online banking platform and mobile banking site. Both of these 
services are designed to make navigating your accounts easier. Additionally, you can customize your 
Flightline dashboard and work through a number of self-service options that weren’t previously available, 
such as address changes, password resets and automatic transfers. Be sure to register for the new site by 
July 15, 2014, as the current system will no longer be available after this date. Mobile banking users will 
also need to register for the new site using a non-mobile device. 

Another service coming soon to a smart phone near you is Mobile Deposit Capture! You have been asking 
for this service and we are happy to deliver. It is scheduled to be here in the early fall. It will allow you to 
take a photo of your check and deposit it from any location, worldwide. Stay tuned for more information 
and release dates. 

In addition to the new services that are being offered, we continue to host Member Appreciation Days at 
all of our branches. Please take a moment to look at the dates listed in this newsletter. We invite you to 
bring your family to these events. It’s a great time to see you, and thank you for your business. 

Truly, we would like to hear your thoughts about the service you receive at FAA Credit Union. Last year we 
implemented a mantra of Serve. Empower. Enrich., and our job is to make sure you feel this is happening 
every time you conduct business with us. 

Please take a moment to tell us how we are doing. We’ve placed survey 
cards in all of our lobbies, a link on our mobile app, or you can visit 
www.faaecu.org/survey. We value your feedback.

We appreciate your membership. 
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Exciting things are happening at FAA Credit Union and 
we want you to be part of them. 



What We’ve Been Up To
Youth Week
This April, we celebrated 
our youth members during 
Youth Week. We asked them 
to show us how they soar, by 
decorating a FAA CU paper 
airplane.  To encourage 
participation we held a 
contest in four age categories. 
Might we just say, our youth 
members are very talented 
and imaginative. 

Shred Week
In celebration of Earth Day, 
we held our annual Shred 
Week, where we encouraged 
members to bring their paper 
items to our branches to 
shred and recycle. Because 
our members find this 
service valuable, we are now 
providing complimentary 
shredding year round. 
Shred bins are located in 
each of our branches for your 
convenience.

Help us congratulate our  
Youth Week winners:

  Essick Wolf - 1 to 4 years

Coming Soon to a Mobile Device 
Near You

It’s one of the newest trends in mobile banking, you’ve been 
asking for it and soon it will be available for FAA CU members, it’s 
Mobile Deposit Capture. This convenient service will be available 
this fall and will allow members all over the world to deposit 
checks with a simple snap shot from a mobile device camera. 
Mobile Deposit Capture is a secure alternative to visiting a branch 
to deposit a check. 

More information about this new service will be available soon. We 
encourage you to visit faaecu.org for additional information in the 
coming months, as well as follow us on our social media channels, 
facebook.com/faacreditunion and @faacreditunion on Twitter. 

Loans for all
your dreams

*Annual Percentage Rate is determined by 
individual credit history, term and loan to 
value. Some restrictions and additional fees 
apply. Call for details. Rates are subject to 
change daily without notice.

Rates as of 06/04/14

Visa® Credit Cards:
Platinum 7.99% APR*

Gold 11.99% APR*

Classic 13.90% APR*

Cash Back 16.99% APR*

Now Offering 
100% Financing 
on Home Loans! 
See full details on next page.

Auto Rates:
As low as 1.99% APR*

Up to 72 months 

Monthly payment of $368.75 based on a $25,000 loan 
for 72 months at 1.99% APR.
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Aaron Chesnut - 8 to 12 years
Avril Cowo - 13 to 17 years

(not pictured)

Mason Currin-Moore 
5 to 7 years 



You are invited to join us for our 
upcoming Member Appreciation 
Events. 

July 11 – all day
Edmond Branch / Summer Treat

July 25 – all day
Capitol Hill Branch
School Supply Goodie Bags

August 8 – all day
Norman Branch / Summer Treat

August 15 – 1 to 3 p.m.
MMAC /  Kona Ice Shaved Ice 
(restricted access)

September 12 – 2 to 4 p.m.
Mustang Branch / Cupcakes To Go Go

September 19 – 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.
Northwest Branch / Smokin’ Okies

September 26 – 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.
Capitol Hill Branch / Big Truck Tacos

October 3 – all day
Western Branch  / Fresh Baked Cookies

October 16
Credit Union Day / All Branches

Mark Your Calendars
We invite you to circle September 
12, 2014 on your calendar and make 
plans to join us for a celebration at 
our Norman branch! This year marks 
our fifth year in Norman, so we are 
celebrating with a family fun night. 
More information to come, but in 
the meantime pencil us in for Friday, 
September 12. 

Upcoming Events

Like us on Facebook & 
follow us on Twitter.

Pencils, pens, notebook paper, crayons, markers, new clothes, new 
shoes, haircuts, ahh! We could go on-and-on about the back-to-
school expenses, but you get the idea. 

This August, when you shop with your FAA 
CU Visa® Platinum, Gold, or Cash Back 
Credit Card you will earn double rewards. 
The best part is, it’s for all your purchases 
during the month of August, not just back-to-
school items. So, grab your bag, shop till you 
drop and earn baby earn!

Making Back-to-School Cool

It has been years in the making, 
and now our new Flightline 
is up and running! The new 
system offers additional 
security, customizable widgets, 
a modern dashboard and 
many easy to use features. 
Registration is on-going and 
must be completed by July 
15, 2014. After this date the 
old Flightline will no longer be 
available. 

Mobile App users are required 
to register on a non-mobile 
device to maintain account 

access through the mobile site. 
It is not necessary to download 
a new app from the app store, 
unless you are using the FAA CU 
app with a blue icon.

We encourage members to 
visit faaecu.org to learn more 
about the new Flightline, review 
frequently asked questions 
and to register. As always, 
please feel free to contact us at 
405.682.1990 or visit any of our 
branches with questions.

FAA Credit Union now offers 100% financing* on home loans.
•	 Various financing options available
•	 Local servicing and processing on all home loans
•	 Multiple terms available
•	 Complimentary Credit Score Analysis with every application

*Sample payment: $750.63 per month for 15 years on a $100,000 loan at 3.625% APR with $0 
down. Sample payment is calculated on estimated closing fees of $2,647. The actual interest 
rate and fees are based upon your credit history and may be different than the rate and fee 
disclosed here. The payment does not include amounts for taxes and insurance premiums, if 
applicable, and the actual payment obligation will be greater. You should consult your tax 
advisor regarding the deductibility of interest. Rates are subject to change without notice.

Learn more or apply today at faaecu.org or call 405.682.1990 ext. 3907.

Taking Flight with the new Flightline

Are You Dreaming About a New Home?

faaecu.org



A member came in today who had his complimentary Credit Score 
Analysis (CSA) in September 2013. At the time, he didn’t have a credit 
score, so we provided him a small loan on his vehicle and a secured 
credit card. Seven months later, we pulled his credit and his score had 
climbed to 714. We were able to lower his auto loan interest by 3%, 
saving him hundreds over the remainder of his loan.  

“Being able to improve my members’ financial situation is why I love 
what I do. It’s no secret that financial strains can cause problems 
in most other areas of your life. With my experience, I am able to 
educate members and help guide them towards financial decisions 
that will positively impact their lives,” states Tarah, FAA CU Financial 
Services Representative.  

If you haven’t already had your complimentary CSA, we encourage 
you to come see us. To date, the CSA program has helped save 
members more than $11 million in potential interest. Visit faaecu.org 
to learn more.

Saving Money & Changing Lives 
One CSA at a Time

If rollercoasters and water rides 
aren’t your thing, maybe you’d 
enjoy a free outdoor movie night 
with your family and friends. We are 
proud to partner with the Okla-
homa Boathouse Foundation for 
the Summer Movies Series. Grab a 
blanket, lawn chair, your favorite 
snack and your family and friends 
and head down to the Oklahoma 
River for some summer fun. 

Movies begin at 8:30 p.m. on the 
lawn at the Chesapeake Finish Line 
Tower.

July 11 – 42

July 25 – Karate Kid

August 8 – Cloudy with a     		
                               Chance of Meatballs 2

August 22 – Planes

September 5 – Men in Black

Summer Fun!
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Western:
10201 S. Western
Oklahoma City, OK 73139

Northwest:
8230 NW Expressway
Oklahoma City, OK 73162

Capitol Hill:
3805 S. Western
Oklahoma City, OK 73109

Mustang:
361 E. State HWY 152
Mustang, OK 73064

Edmond:
2800 N. Kelly, Suite 100
Edmond, OK 73003

Norman:
1212 W. Lindsey
Norman, OK 73069

MMAC (Limited Access):
5710 SW 63rd, Bldg 106
Oklahoma City, OK 73169
Lobby:  M-F 7:30am-4:30pm
Drive Thru: M-F 7:30am-4:30pm

Branch Hours
(unless otherwise posted)

Lobby:
M-Th: 8:30am-5:00pm
Fri: 8:30am-5:30pm
Sat: 9:00am-Noon

Drive Thru:
M-F: 7:30am-6:00pm
Sat: 8:00am-Noon

Mailing Address:
PO Box 26406
Oklahoma City, OK 73126

405-682-1990/800-448-1990

www.faaecu.org

Federally Insured By

Locations:

Contact Us:

Spice up your summer with a trip to Frontier City or White Water Bay. 
We are proud to offer discounted tickets to both parks. Tickets are 
available at all seven branches for $21 each. One dollar of each ticket 
sale is donated to Children’s Miracle Network, and stays right here in 
central Oklahoma. 


